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New Chair for Selwyn Central Community Board  
 

Councillor Jeff Bland has been elected as the new chair of the Selwyn Central 
Community Board following the resignation of former Chair Diane Chesmar.  
 
Mrs Chesmar resigned at a Board meeting held on Wednesday 27 January.  
 
Councillor Bland was elected as Chair by the Board and will fill this role until local 
elections take place in October 2016.  Councillor Bland will not receive any extra 
remuneration for this role.  
 
Mrs Chesmar will remain on the Board as a member.  
 
Selwyn Mayor Kelvin Coe thanked Mrs Chesmar for the time and effort she has put 
into serving the community during her time as Chair.  
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